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Minutes of Meeting of Kirkham Town Council held on Tuesday 3rd February 2015
 Present: The Mayor Councillor J. Cameron (in the Chair) Councillors P. Hodgson, 

 E. Oades, E. Silverwood, P Hardy, K.Beckett, P Hardy
1:
Apologies of absence received from Cllr Matt McIver.
2: 
Cllr P Hardy declared an interest in all planning applications.
3:
The Police report for last month was distributed.
It was stated that the 101 telephone number had now improved with the waiting time on average down to 1 minute or less.
It was discussed that if CAB were to take over the Kirkham Town Hall building from Fylde, the Police may be able to hold monthly PAC meetings there.

The Police had issued section 35 dispersal notices to groups of youths, but they only last for 24 hours.

4: The minutes of the last Council meeting and special meeting 06-01-2015 were approved unanimously.
5:  No matters arising from these minutes.
7: The finance report was discussed and agreed.
8: The Mayor announce that he had been on visits during the month.
8: All correspondence noted 
a) Valuation Office Agency, letter noted Orange Communication station no longer there.
b) Elisabeth Marsden requested to put a time line of photographs on the wall, the Council's policy is that nothing can be fixed to the walls, so permission was refused.

The Council would however allow Elisabeth Marsden the free use of the Council display boards to put the photographs on.

c) Fylde Council letter offering to put a bid in to repair and install new lighting and pay the electric costs at the MUGA. The Council was of the general option that this was a good idea, so long as the lights were not on after 2100 hrs, and when the lights were on either the youth group or police were in attendance to supervise the area and youths using the MUGA.
KTC to obtain quotes to fix existing floodlights and also the cost of low level digital lighting.

d) Table Top Sale

This was discussed and the Council was in full agreement that the booking would not be renewed.
9: LPAO
FBC had been asked to price for filling the flower tubs with flowers this spring and a price of £28.00 had been quoted, the Council agreed that this was a good price and FBC given the work

Andrew Dickson from FBC had agreed to look at Project Managing the WSH development and Cllr Hodgson had sent him plans and a proposed schedule of works.

The number of signs and positions were agreed and all Councillors were in agreement, final wording to be agreed before awarding the contract.

10: WSH

See above re-Andrew Dickson
11: Planning

All the plans were discussed and voted on.

Unit 11A Progress Business Park, 

That the council confirms to FBC that KTC original comments still apply.
Notice of decisions on planning from FBC, this was noted

12: Staffing
Cllr M Mciver to have the advert done and advertised by the 13th February 2015
13: Allotments

Nothing to report
14: Licensing

Nothing to report
15: Rural Splash

Nothing to report
16: KWBG

The council went in to committee and excluded the press & public, while this item was discussed.
17: Council Web Site

To be looked at in 2015

18: Highways
It was reported that a number of new Bollards were to be installed to stop vehicles parking on the footpaths
19: Twinning

Nothing to report

20: Date & time of next Council meeting
10th March 2015
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